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“For we wrestle not against flesh and blood, but against principalities, against 
powers, against the rulers of the darkness of this world, against spiritual 

wickedness in high places.”  Ephesians 6.12 
 

Greetings once again from Cd. Juarez, Mexico, 

    Time sure has flown by since our last prayer letter, the end of summer and back to school 
will be here before we know it.  I’m excited to share some of the victories, some of the 
challenges and some of our prayer requests with you.  I want to thank each of you for the 
interest in our ministry and your support – both prayer and financial! 

Satan Fights!   I think I may understand a little bit better what Nehemiah went through as 
he tried to rebuild the walls of Jerusalem.  Never have we faced so much opposition, 
seemingly from all sides, as we have since we started the seminary project.  I’ll mention 
just a few:  one church had their roof blown off in a wind storm; another church lost their 
lease and have had to move to an abandoned house for the time being; one church had 4 
families leave; equipment breakdowns; tools stolen; severe family problems; financial 
difficulties; problems with paperwork; costs exceeding budgeted amounts, and many 
more!  These are a few of the reasons we covet your prayers.  We know we are more than 
conquerors in Christ, but at times the opposition can seem overwhelming.  

Seminary Progress!  Even with the challenges, the Lord has blessed the Seminary project.  
We were able to close on the property I talked about in the last letter.  We’ve been able to 
start construction and have built a 165’ front wall, installed a barbed wire fence on 2 sides 
of the property, done some dirt work, poured the concrete pad for the first building, and 
laid blocks for the first building a little over 5’ high.  We hope to finish all the exterior wall 
construction in the coming weeks.   

    We certainly need your financial help to continue on with the construction.  Would you 
consider a special offering towards this project?  I know some churches could help with 
$1000 or more, but any amount would be a blessing.  I wish I didn’t have to ask for your 
help but you are the only option we have to finish this phase.  Please help us train the next 
generation of pastors and missionaries. 

   We have just finished the first semester of the Seminary with 8 students.  Over half of our 
students had never personally won a soul to Christ, but that has now changed and praise 
the Lord, 5 of our students won at least one soul to Christ since our last letter.  There are 
more prospective students planning on enrolling for the fall semester which will begin in 
just a few more weeks. 

Prayer Requests:  Spiritual and Personal Strength. Wisdom and Direction.  Financial needs. 
Pastors Angel Luna, Manuel Garcia, Alberto DeAnda, Lorenzo Ballinas, their families and 
churches. Seminary Students.  I know it’s a long list but we need the Lord’s protection and 
provision – Please pray for us! 

Looking for that blessed hope and glorious appearing! 

 


